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UNIVERSITY OF THE PHILIPPINES
Quezon City

OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT
22 September 2017
MEMORANDUM NO. PDLC 17-28

FOR : Chancellors
Director, Philippine General Hospital
Vice President for Administration

ATTENTION : Vice Chancellors for Administration
HRDO Heads
SUBJECT Moratorium in Hiring of Non-UP and UP Contractuals

The UP System Administration is presently involved in addressing the problems of our
job contractualization. To prevent any significant change in the data and other parameters while
the System is working on the problem, a moratorium is hereby declared and imposed on the
hiring of Non-UP and UP Contractuals, whether as new-hire or as replacement, except as may
be allowed by the Office of the President in highly meritorious cases. The valid and subsisting
contracts of essential Non-UP and UP Contractuals may be renewed or extended provided their
services are still needed and their work performance is satisfactory.

For your strict compliance.
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